
Coach parked in Mill Road - JET have been dealing with this since 
February, vehicle is now taxed, insured and MOT so legally can park 
on the highway. BCC are also keeping an eye on this re the 2 males 
in the vehicle are using the commons as their loo. Clive has been 
informed by a resident that there is a smell of drugs there. Our 
senior JET officer is one the case , he was told by the vehicle 
owner before Easter the coach was moving, have also emailed our 
police officer about the drugs. Out with the litter picking group 
one does smell a lot of cannabis around the area

Ambulance couldn't get up Epsom Lane South due to parked cars a week 
ago. Resident (is a senior Consultant at Epsom & St Helier hospital) 
has written to our MP re the parking in the narrow lane. In 2019 a 
property was extended which meant their parking area was reduced, 
only 2 of the families cars can be parked in their driveway , the 
other 2 cars which are larger are parked on the lane causing havoc. 
The resident who wrote to Crispin often has garden gate covered by 
one of these cars which causes problems on bin days, also 
difficulties getting in and out of their driveway. Bulk of ELS is 
large houses with large gardens and plenty of parking, there are a 
few smaller properties on one side of the road that haven't enough 
parking one property is really causing problems the house opposite 
has problems now trying to get in and out of their driveway

Cllrs. recently had a meeting with the Head of Planning re the 
parking and how some planning applications don't have to have 
parking spaces, I quoted Barclay and Gemini sites in Station 
Approach a conservation area , how The Avenue has become the car 
park for that section of Tadworth. Planning appeals are being 
allowed even though they do not meet our DMP parking policies. We 
have decided that cllrs. will be taking lots of photos and 
forwarding them for planning applications

Still getting complaints about the Farm Fencing development how the 
4 flats turned out to be 4 terrace houses !!

High fences - we have had 3 recently over the 6ft and referred to 
Enforcement, 2 of these were in Epsom Lane South. One of them the 
owner reduced the height, the other put in a retro planning 
application thankfully the planning officer visited the site the 
application was refused. Planning officer and Enforcement have both 
told me the resident is lodging an appeal. The corner of The Avenue 
have installed a high fence removed every tree in the garden, this 
is a very prominent area of the RASC really stands out with with new 
fence round the property. Enforcement say fence w as installed in 
2015!! nothing they can do about the trees. Am not accepting this as 
this is a new fencing .

The property that was built 5ft further to the road in The Avenue, 
am now getting lots of emails from owner/family and residents saying 
they like the roof tiles etc, even through the appeal decision was 
for the tiles to replaced with the approved tiles etc. This is a 
RASC area we need to maintain the special character of the road.



Issues in Ashurst Road - think this goes back to Travis Perkins days 
when the company were based in what is now Corner Farm Close. When 
they were selling the site one of the access was coming into Ashurst 
Road, seems a company in Guernsey still owns a strip of land at the 
end of gardens towards the bottom of the hill

Was a lovely sight in Jubilee Woodland on Saturday morning, the 
large number of families coming in with their children to run 
around, look for the fairy doors and enjoy themselves

Is there anymore news about the vandalised cars in Breech Lane 
behind the community centre

Walton Pharmacy will be reopening end of April for 2nd vaccination, 
then beginning of May for the 1st and 2nd jabs, lot depends on the 
supply of the vaccine. With the Epsom Racecourse mass centre moving 
to Sandown, Walton Pharmacy will be needed

Reptile business which has taken over the Flowerpot site opens in 
May, sign has gone up

Am trying to find out about the British Legion 100 anniversary on 
the 15 May, heard at the LKRA last Tuesday that Tracey who is 
leading this for LK told by the Chair of the Banstead BL large 
poppies will be going up, need to find out what is happening . David 
Larner has said he will install a raised Silent Soldier with 
lighting


